## CITY OF GRANITE FALLS OFFICIAL CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS SPECIAL SESSION June 24, 2015

Mayor David Smiglewski via telephone called a special session of the Granite Falls City Council to order at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 24, 2015, in the Council Chambers of City Hall. Council Members present: DuWayne Galow, Sarina Otaibi, Steve Nordaune, Steve Schaub, Joe Fagnano and Scott Peterson. Staff in attendance: Acting City Manager Mike Betker and City Clerk Joan Taylor. Also in attendance were City Attorney Greg Holmstrom, Craig Opdahl and Keith Koerlin from the Lions Club, Dick Loewe from the American Legion, Representatives from the Baseball Association and the Western Fest Committee and Advocate Tribune News Reporter Scott Tedrick.

Mayor Smiglewski announced that the purpose of the meeting was to consider a request from the American Legion to use a portion of city property located adjacent to their building for a street dance.

Following comments from all groups represented, M/S NORDAUNE/FAGNANO DENYING THE REQUEST OF THE AMERICAN LEGION TO HOLD A STREET DANCE.

M/S/P NORDAUNE/SCHAUB T O ADJOURN at 4:22 p.m.

David Smiglewski Mayor

ATTEST:

Joan M. Taylor City Clerk